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OLD DOMINION UNIVERSITY
BOARD OF VISITORS
Student Enhancement & Engagement and Digital Learning Committee
Thursday, September 12, 2024

MINUTES

The Student Enhancement & Engagement and Digital Learning Committee of the Board of
Visitors of Old Dominion University was held on Thursday, September 12, 2024 at 12:15 p.m. in
the Board Room of the Broderick Dining Commons on the main campus of Old Dominion
University. Present from the committee were:

Susan Allen, Chair

Robert S. Corn, Vice Chair
Brian E. Campbell

Jerri F. DickseskKi

Andrew Hodge (ex officio)
P. Murry Pitts (
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APPROVAL OF THE June 13™ MINUTES

A motion to approve the minutes of the June 13, 2024 meeting was made by Mr. Pitts and
seconded by Mr. Corn. They were approved by all members present and voting.

REPORT OF VICE PRESIDENT OF STUDENT ENROLLMENT, ENGAGEMENT &
SERVICES

Chairperson Allen then asked Dr. Hephner LaBanc to begin the presentation.

Vice President Brandi Hephner LaBanc provided an overview of the Division of Student
Enrollment, Engagement & Services (SEES). She noted that SEES had recently expanded due to
the merger with EVMS, with new additions including the Webb Student Center, Monarch
Dining, Chartway Arena, University Village Bookstore, Monarch Card & Mail Services, and the
Campus Life Services central office. These expansions have broadened SEES’s scope, further
enhancing its capacity to support student engagement and services across campus.

Vice President Hephner LaBanc explained that SEES had undergone an eight-month strategic
planning process, which provided an opportunity to revisit and align the division’s vision,
mission, and goals with ODU?’s institutional strategic plan.

She outlined the core mission of SEES, which is centered around the mantra "Get, Keep,
Graduate.” This mantra encapsulates SEES’s efforts to recruit students (GET), support them
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“success teams,” encouraging students to build a support network tailored to their needs (e.g.,
on-campus, military, international) to aid their success. 1,427 students created a success team,
with the most popular blueprints being On-Campus (182) and First Generation (67). AVP Ashley
noted that plans are underway to integrate success team creation into the registration process to
familiarize students with the concept earlier. Rule Your Dominion occurred between the
students’ Discover Your Pride participation and their first day on campus, offering webinars to
further prepare students.

AVP Ashley also spoke about the changes to the Academic Convocation. It was redesigned to be
more engaging, moved outdoors and emphasized community over formality. Faculty and staff
wore casual attire instead of traditional regalia, and students were given challenge coins
symbolizing their commitment to graduation. The convocation was followed by a community
barbecue, part of The Monarch Experience (TME), a four-week series of events designed to help
students connect with campus life. In total, TME featured 109 events, 16 departmental partners,
and over 7,000 check-ins at SEES events, with 2,586 unique student attendees, and 57% of
attendees participating in more than one event.

AVP Ashley concluded by playing a video that highlighted the many activities students had the
opportunity to participate in as part of the New to Blue programs.

Dr. Bridget Weikel, Associate Vice President for Well-Being and Belonging, then provided an
overview of the Office of Intercultural Relations (OIR) noting they host over 100 programs
annually, including cultural celebrations and educational workshops. Participation in these
programs has grown from 3,000 students in 2021 to over 6,000 in the last academic year,
highlighting OIR’s role in enhancing students' sense of belonging. OIR serves various student
populations, with a significant focus on international students, who represent about 5% of
ODU’s student body.

AVP Weikel highlighted the Monarch International Newcomer Transition (MINT) program
which was launched in Fall 2021 to support new international students in their academic, social,
and cultural adaptation. MINT’s strategic timing, two weeks before the start of the academic
year, ensures that students receive dedicated support before orientation activities. The program is
built on strong partnerships with over 80 ODU departments and local community organizations,
providdea-N(i)-6 (3)
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REPORT OF VICE PRESIDENT OF DIGITAL TRANSFORMATION &
TECHNOLOGY

Vice President Nina Rodriguez Gonser noted two items for discussion: Fall 2024 enrollment
information and ongoing initiatives relating to the educational experiences of students from the
Digital Innovation area. VP Rodriguez Gonser introduced and recognized two faculty members
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traditional patterns of online students. Efforts will continue to fine-tune digital marketing and
focus on the most productive outreach channels.

Dr. Chrysoula Malogianni, Associate Vice President for Digital Innovation, noted she would be
sharing the transformative efforts being undertaken at ODUGIobal to enhance the digital learning
experience. She emphasized that the university’s commitment to innovation is driven by a deep
understanding of students’ needs and the goal of remaining at the forefront of educational
technology.

AVP Malogianni highlighted that ODUGIobal’s mission is to continuously elevate the digital
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feedback loops with students and faculty help refine approaches, ensuring that innovations meet
the evolving needs of the academic community.

AVP Malogianni introduced some of the cutting-edge technologies being explored, including
NPC avatars powered by large language models, immersive XR environments, and a layered
360-degree ODU campus with animation and XR elements. The ODU Metaversity and XRES
Labs were highlighted as examples of how these technologies expand learning horizons,
providing virtual environments where students can engage, socialize, and attend classes.

Enhancements to the Canvas learning management system were also discussed. These
improvements streamline course management for faculty and create a more engaging experience
for students. Additionally, faculty receive guidance to ensure that course materials meet
accessibility standards, promoting an inclusive learning environment.

Dr. Malogianni emphasized the importance of faculty collaboration, with instructional designers
and digital learning experts working closely with faculty to integrate technology that enhances
teaching and learning. Testimonials from faculty highlighted how these collaborations have
elevated teaching practices and improved student engagement.

Ongoing Al projects were highlighted, including Al-powered helpdesk support tools and
sentiment analysis, as well as initiatives exploring Al-driven personalized learning systems with
adaptive assessments and Al-powered tutoring. She also discussed the future development of an
Al incubator to support faculty in exploring Al applications in education, fostering a culture of
innovation across the university.

Dr. Malogianni concluded that ODUGIobal’s collaborative approach to digital innovation is
significantly enhancing student engagement, faculty satisfaction, and learning outcomes. By
thoughtfully applying technology, ODUGlIobal ensures that its students receive the highest
quality online learning experience.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:38 p.m.



